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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD 

TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

1992 HARWOOD DRIVE, PO BOX 52 

SANDY CREEK, NEW YORK  13145-0052 

 
 

Date: October 13, 2016  

Kind of Meeting:  Special Meeting    

Place:  Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Board Members Present: Ruth Scheppard Others Present: 

    Nola J. Gove  Michael Kastler 

    Nancy Ridgeway Eric Pappa 

    John Wood Jr.  Jill Mattison 

    Dave Warner  Brittany Washburn  

 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway called this special meeting to order at 6:01 pm. This special 

meeting was held to discuss the 2017 tentative budget. Jill Mattison and the Town Board 

discussed the changes to the tentative budget that have been made since the last budget 

meeting. The Town Board discussed the pay for the cleaning of the Town Hall. The pay 

for the cleaning of the Town Hall will be a flat rate of $125 per week instead of the 

current hourly rate. The Town Board discussed retirees paying 20% towards their health 

insurance coverage. The rates for the Teamsters health insurance packages will be 

increasing for 2017. It was discussed that the board would like to leave the Adult 

Recreation line at 0. There was a lengthy discussion regarding the Highway department 

funds and retirement. The Town has been notified that the Town of Richland intends to 

increase their water rate .20¢ per 1,ooo gallons. The budgets for both water districts were 

discussed.  

 

On motion by Nancy Ridgeway, seconded by Ruth Scheppard and carried unanimously, 

the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn     

Deputy Clerk  


